
 

 February 2022 Newsletter                                Carrington Junior School 

Congratulations to: 

• Elsa in Year 4 who raised money for charity by having her hair cut for The Little Princess 

Trust. 

• Year 6 who completed a mock SATs week and ALL improved their scores, many quite 

dramatically. 

• The Year 6 Peer Mentors who completed their training last week, and are ready to start 

supporting others. 

• All the children who have completed remote learning to a high standard while they have 

been isolating. 

Dates:  

8th February – Safer internet day 

9th February - Y4 and Y5 space dome  

14th February - Y3 Greek Day  

18th February – PTA mufti day and break up 

for half term 

28th February – return to school – dance 

workshops 

7th March - ARP parent workshop - Parents of 

pupils on SEN register 

8th to 9th March - Parents’ evening  

22nd March - Y3 Discovery Centre Trip 

29th March - ECHOES Performance  

6th April – Year 4 Easter performance 

8th April – last day of term 

A quick message from Mrs Cameron 

 

January has done what it does best and been grey and cold - It’s easy on a grey day to 

forget the brilliant blue skies of a crisp winter’s day that we’ve also been treated to this 

month.  

January has also been challenging and complicated for many of us, with the high levels of 

Covid, both in the wider community and in our school population. In many ways it has been 

one of the most complicated months since March 2020 in school, with higher levels of 

sickness than we have had before. And yet, both children and staff have shown off the best 

of Carrington Junior School with excellent learning and demonstrating care for each other. 

It’s been my pleasure to hand out values badges to children who have been kind to others, 

excelled themselves with a piece of work, or just kept going when things have been a 

challenge.  

I would like to thank all our families for their resilience as we have returned to school. Any 

difficulties have been accompanied by dedication to supporting children’s learning both at 

home and at school, and sometimes very creative childcare arrangements. 

As we move towards February and its (slightly) lighter days, as well as looking forward to 

half term, I urge all of you to have a chat with your children about what they have achieved 

this month. They’ve all done exceptionally well. 



 

 

 

 

School travel 

All parents want their children to arrive at school safely and I would like to thank the large majority of parents 

who are considerate on their way to school. However, there are a number of parents who are choosing to drive 

and park in a dangerous manner.  

I would like to remind all parents that it is not permitted to park on the zigzag markings. It is also putting your 

own child at risk if you stop your car on the far side of the road and let your child cross from behind a vehicle. 

Please refrain from doing either of these things.  Please also remember that the car park is for staff only, parents 

should not be using the car park at any time unless permission has been granted under exceptional 

circumstances. 

Both the school council, and Carrington Junior School (in collaboration with Carrington Infant School) are looking 

at future arrangements which can improve our current travel situation. You may have also noticed Mrs O’Leary 

standing further out by the road in the mornings. Please can we ask that all parents leave enough time to travel 

to school and park safely? If possible, please consider approaching school from the roundabout, and if no spaces 

are available, continue around the corner to find a safe place to park, completing the journey to school on foot 

with your child.  

 

Forest School update 

Many of you will remember that Mrs Randall was training to complete her Forest School qualification. We would 

like to congratulate her on successfully completing her course and portfolio. You may notice a few changes to 

the school site over this term as we prepare to start sessions this summer. We aim for all year groups to have 

some forest school experiences each year, with a focus on certain year groups as part of their learning journey 

through the school. Later this term, children will be getting the opportunity to help with planting some small 

copses of trees on part of our wild field.  

 

Uniform 

Please can I remind parents that school shoes should be worn at all times outside sports lessons, or your child’s 

PE day? If your child is not wearing correct footwear, they may be asked repeatedly why not by various staff 

members during the school day. Please also remember that earrings are not part of school uniform and should 

not be worn to school. Please can we also remind parents and carers that long hair should be tied up, 

using a uniform coloured hair elastic (no bows or large ties thank you). 

 

 

 

Notices 



Communicating absences 

Thank you to all the families who let us know why children are absent. The office are incredibly busy 
making phone calls at the moment with the current high absence levels.  Please can all parents help by 
letting the school office know of absences on the morning your child is absent.   For medical 
appointments, the office should be notified before the day of the appointment, wherever this is 
possible. Please ensure you include your child's class name when you let us know the reason for their 
absence.  
 

Good learning 

Each term in school we have a display of good learning in the hall. Over the last year it has been a great shame 

that very few visitors have been able to see this.  A selection of the work from the board is included below for 

you to see.  

                            

                



           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                          

 


